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Wednesday 12th January 2022
Dear Parents,

I very much hope you have had a peaceful and restful Christmas break. The children seem ready for action upon return to school! 
I hope that you enjoyed looking at the books that I sent home over the Christmas break. My aim was that these books would give you a flavour of how hard the children have been working so far this academic year. 
You may have seen that I wrote their Writing Targets in their Literacy Books, this is what they will be working on this half term in writing. 

When I see you in February, I will share their Reading Targets with you as well. 

Before the end of last term, the class undertook a series of assessments. When I meet you in February, I will be able to give you the scores and the assessments themselves so you can see and share these with your child. We will have gone through all of these assessments in class and children will have had one to one sessions with a teacher if they demonstrated any particular weaknesses that needed intervention. I will be able to talk you through their tests at the upcoming Parent Meeting in February. 

I cannot over estimate the value of hearing your child read at home. We try to hear each child read in school on a one to one basis every week and every child takes part in a weekly guided reading session. Some children may be heard to read up to four times a week in school. I will send home your child’s Guided Reading Log this week so you can see what we have been covering in Guided Reading alongside their individual reading which will help you to build a picture of their reading progress so far this year. 

We continue to have our Super Spellers group and this appears to be making an impact on spelling and reading. The group will continue to run this term. 

Over the next few weeks, I will also send home RE and Topic books for you to share at home. 

At the Parent Meetings you will be able to see Science, French, Art, DT and Computing. 
In Literacy we will be covering stories in historical settings and newspaper articles, stories from other cultures and Shakespeare Week (plays). 

In Maths, our topics are Multiplication and Division, Area and Fractions. 

This term we will be covering Christmas, Revelation, Lent and Holy Week in RE. 
In Science, we will be looking at States of Matter and Animal Systems. 
Our History and Geography topics will be Vikings and Rivers. 

In Art, we will studying Van Gogh and we will be learning about notable architects through our Meet The Architects topic. 

Finally, in Computing we are coding using Scratch 3 and Mr Clarke will remain with us teaching the ukulele until the end of the term. 

I will be registering our class for the National Times Tables Test in April and the test itself will be conducted in June (we have a three week window in June in which to administer the test). 

We are regularly learning times tables in school and we are having a weekly times tables check in class. TT RockStars remains an excellent resource for practising answering in the format of the test. Practising times tables at home with your child would be of great benefit to them this term. 

I have changed the format of homework setting this term to give everyone a break from online homework. I will post homework on Google Docs every Monday morning so that you are aware of what the homework will be but I will be sticking homework sheets into books on a Monday. For this system to work, it is very important that your child has their homework book with them in school each Monday so that I can mark and set homework on this day. 

Thank you for your continued support. 

Our trips to The Museum of Somerset and our overnight residential to Pinkery OEC remain in the diary for the Summer Term and I will write to you with details of these closer to the time. 

Kind Regards, 

Claire Earp

